## SAND LAKE COMMUNITY COUNCIL OCTOBER 9, 2006 MONDAY NIGHT 7PM CALVARY CHURCH - SPULER HALL 80TH AND JEWLEL LAKE ROAD

CELL 223-0684 mail@sandlakecc.org

## **AGENDA**

7:00pm	Introductions, treasurers report and minutes
7:10pm	Legislators update
7:30pm	Assembly update
7:45pm	Mr. Pines resolution regarding Anch. International airport
8:00pm Campbell C	A representative from Taku Community Council sharing on the reek Trail
8:15pm	A representative from Athenium to share about their school.
8:30pm	Committee reports Old Business New Business

There will be NO political forum. Some candidates did not respond or declined. Any candidate who shows up may have a few minutes to share.

Your house district candidates are: Mr. Tom Moffat and Mr. Bob Buch. Your senate candidates are: Lesil McGuire and Mr. Utter.

## Please remember to vote!!!

close

9:15pm

October 18th! Please plan on attending! at 7pm at Dimond High School. This council together with the PTSA from Dimond are hosting Lt. Honeman and Cyndi Stanton sharing at length the issues regarding the gang scene in our city/community. Tell your neighbors! This will be a great meeting. Bring your questions also! OUR opportunity to be heard also!

Strawberry Road had another public meeting on the road construction. September 20th. A large turnout at Sand Lake Elementary School. Please remember to get your comments in as soon as possible.

Members of Sand Lake Community Council want to say a BIG thank you to the ROTC students at Dimond High School for coming out on Saturday September 16 to help pick up trash! What a lovely surprise and turn out ... Betty Dodds and neighbors extend their gratitude!!!

Thank you to all of you in our community who adopt a road and keep it clean!

## Happy Halloween!

A part of our last meeting was in honoring a few of our members in our council that have served along time 20 years plus! Representative Norman Rokeberg and his office helped me to secure several citations beginning back in the spring. It was along journey but it was an honor given that was very important. The citations went out to Gail Heineman, Paul Jendryk and Steve Gervel, and Dee Essert Representative Norman Rokeberg gave 2 more out. He also honored Sherri Jackson and Will Watson. The council was glad to honor our Representatives Norman Rokeberg and Lesil McGuire and Senator Ben Stevens and Assemblywoman Pam Jennings and Assemblyman Dan Sullivan.

Mr. Hoenshen shared on the gas station that they want to build on the corner of Raspberry and Northwood. One issue concerning the residents was the verbiage on old plats ... one of the stipulations regarding this plat was the hours of operation. This is being looked into by concerned neighbors.

The plans to build high end condo/townhomes on the Dimond Sands (at the place where Sand Lake road and Dimond connect, on the bluff area) came to share on council. This will be a gated community and will be close to and over million dollar homes. Any questions please email us and we will connect you to the parties in the know.

This past Saturday September 30, the dedication of the renaming of the Gladys Wood park to Michael Shibe Park took place. A very nice turnout from the community.

October 11 Bayshore/Klatt and Old Seward and Sand Lake Councils are joining forces again. This is time to hear your candidates. The Senate candidates from our district will be there along with theirs. Please plan on attending. 7:PM at the Bayshore Clubhouse!

November is NOMINATION MONTH! it is time to nominate new officers! Don't be shy! We need volunteers!